MAPLEWOOD CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Date:  August 26, 2015; 7:30 pm

Present:  Allen Myers, president; Mary Jo Deering, vice-president; Hugh Barteman, treasurer; Jo Batky, secretary, Jan Maalouf 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  The draft minutes from the July 29th meeting have been distributed by email and were approved by motion.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The report covers July 30-August 26.  The ending balance is $12379.07 (including FAES).  The report was approved by motion.

LIAISONREPORTS:

NIH Liaison-Ralph was not present.  He informed Allen that there was no activity. 

BRAC-Jan:  Construction seems to be making progress. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Village-Mary Jo:  Progress continues.  Garden Group has had large turnouts and a pot-luck is scheduled for the group in September.  A Game-Party had a large turnout including some brand-new neighbors!  Welcome packets have been given out.  Mary Jo’s block-area has held successful block-parties for many years.  

Discussion about list-serve.  We would like a current list of neighbors.  Mary Jo will contact Mark and request the list and offer to manage the list-serve. 

BRT Advisory Committee-Allen for Ralph:  There seems to be a “no-build” status at present.  Possibility of expanding the Ride-On bus system.

Allen updated the group about the FASEP Liaison meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:

West Cedar Lane PM Traffic-Allen: The lanes have been repainted.  There are now two left-turn lanes, one through lane and one right-turn lane.  There will be another traffic study in September.  

FAES Legal Fund-Hugh:  Still pending.

Digital Residential Permit Parking-Allen: There are numerous discrepancies in the presentation of the new system.  Many concerns involve the 7-day visitor parking permit, commercial vehicles, ability to park throughout the neighborhood versus only in front of your house, and privacy. Allen has a meeting (8/27) with Drew Morrison from Roger Berliner’s office and DOT to resolve the confusion.  We are one of the first neighborhoods to implement the new system.  Allen insists that we give the digital system a chance.  It was approved by Ike Leggett and it is not going away!  Allen also thinks the free parking on West Cedar may change and parking restrictions may become even more important in our neighborhood.

Road Resurfacing in Maplewood-Allen:  Allen was given a map from DOT of the street conditions and potential for repaving.  There is presently no plan for repaving most of Maplewood.  Allen is pushing to get repaving done in the neighborhood.  

Other Old Business:  Still need meeting sign and maps from Richard Kanehl concerning neighborhood watch. Need new coordinator.

Brief discussion about getting people to attend the Pooks Hill site plan (traffic) meeting tentative 12/2015.

Light at Alta Vista and #355-still pending change in light pattern and crosswalk installment.   

NEW BUSINESS:

USPS Mail Delivery in Maplewood-Allen:  Much discussion on the list-serve about problems with mail delivery.  Allen has arranged for speakers to come to the September meeting (postmaster and representative from Rep. Chris Van Holland’s office).

Agenda for September meeting:

1. USPS

2. DOT/Digital Parking-Ed Mondinaro
3. Village Update

Articles (by 9/2):

1. Village update-Mary Jo

2. Presidents Column on parking-Allen

3. Mail delivery-Allen

4. Neighborhood watch vacancy-Allen

Meeting adjourned at: 9:00 pm.

Draft minutes prepared by Jo Batky, secretary

